St. Boniface Catholic Church Discipleship Council Meeting Minutes October 18, 2016

Council attendance included Polo Rodriguez, Veronica Figueroa, Joe Colanero, Emma Pazos, Denise Curtis, Dolores Miller, and Pat Walters.

- * Meeting was opened ay 7:09 with the Stewardship Prayer.
- * Minutes were approved as corrected.
- * Emma's Council Formation was about St. Luke since this is his Feast day. He was of Greek origin and lived to be 84 years old. She also shared about Alan Hunt who authored Confessions of a Mega Church Pastor. She enlightened us about the tragedy of Human Trafficking that is happening in Savannah brought to her attention during Deanery Council event by Homeland Security.
- Pat spoke about the Ministry of Lectio Divina at October 1 & 2nd Masses.
 - Parish Outreach will be contacted to speak at Dec 3 & 4th Masses. Nursery will contacted to speak at January 7 & 8, 2017, Masses.
- Dolores suggested that with Loretta's Dahlweiner 's permission, if David and Henry could be invited to talk about their ministry as Altar Servers and ministry in general.
- There was very poor attendance at the Ministry Fair Organizational meeting with the ministry leaders. Joe updated the chairmen with an email. We will do the printing of the pamphlets in black and white here at church if color is not available. The cost to have them printed is too high. Joe sent a letter to Pattie about how and amount of items to be printed. Pat and Dolores offered to help Pattie with the preparation of the paperwork. Ministries leaders can start setting up for the fair at 2pm Saturday, November 5th. Joe will get there early to set up tables. There were concerns about a couple of errors in the bulletin insert about the Ministry

Fair that need to be corrected through emails: Ministry Fair is inside not outside and number of booths to visit has been reduced.

- Father was not here to discuss the Stewardship Banners.
- Emma reported that the Spiritual Formation Questions have been submitted to Pattie for bulletin through November and that the Children's question is now back in the bulletin. She discussed with Celeste using the question to generate discussion and learning at the beginning of Sunday School.
- The book "Return" is in the storage room as well as several triptychs that will be retrieved for the Ministry Fair.
- We tabled discussion of Newcomers packet, Stewardship programs for 2016-2017 and reorganization of the Eucharistic Ministry since Fr. Martino is not present.
- Carolynn is still planning the Spiritual Gifts workshop on October 29, 9-12 and we need to let Denise know what we plan to bring for the breakfast items through an email. A tear-off sheet is supposed to be in the bulletin this week-end for registration and announcements need to be made at each Mass also.
- Denise was concerned that the Stewardship prayer is not being said anymore at Mass and this needs to be revisited with Father.
- Our next meeting date was scheduled for November 15, which would allow for all commitment cards to be collected.
- Pat closed with a reflection for the little Burgundy book at 8:20pm.

Sincerely submitted, Pat Walters Secretary